
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: DEMOCRATIC AND LEGAL MANAGER 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 2ND FEBRUARY, 2016 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 5TH JANUARY, 2016 

 

 

1. Progress Report  
 
…It was reported that, since the last meeting, further 
enquiries had been made into the ownership of land off 
Richard Street, Brierfield and a response was awaited.  
An update would be provided to a future meeting. 
 

 
 
Awaiting a response from the 
Treasury Solicitor/Duchy of 
Lancaster.  An update will be 
provided to a future meeting. 

2. Community Safety and Police Matters 
 
Members of the public were given the opportunity to 
raise local community safety issues with the 
Committee.  Unfortunately, the police had been unable 
to send a representative to the meeting, as with 
several other meetings of this Committee and 
Members asked that a letter be sent, expressing their 
concern.  
 
No issues were raised by the public.  In view of this, 
and the limited availability of a Lancashire 
Constabulary representative, it was agreed that, in 
future, this item be placed on the agenda every other 
month. 
 

 
 
The police have been made 
aware of the concerns of the 
Committee. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 

3. Planning applications 
 
13/15/0514P Full: Partial demolition; external  
alterations and change of use of existing workshop to  
car sales with associated repair workshop, office and  
parking/display area (part retrospective) at 8A Church  
Street, Brierfield 
 
Delegated authority to grant consent subject to the  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 
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receipt of satisfactory amended plans and appropriate  
conditions to limit the impact of the development. 
 

4. General Fund Revenue Budget 
 
…The report was noted. 
 

 
 
Noted. 

5. Vacant Houses 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Housing, Health and Economic Development 
Services Manager be requested to submit a further 
report to the next meeting of this Committee, providing 
an update on all vacant properties in the Railway 
Street area of Brierfield. 
 

 
 
 
 
Report to be submitted to the 
March meeting. 

6. Items for discussion 
 
Brierfield Health Centre 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Chief Executive of East Lancashire Medical 
Services be asked to attend the February meeting of 
this Committee. 
 

A representative of East 
Lancashire Medical Services is 
happy to attend a meeting of 
Brierfield and Reedley 
Committee, alongside a 
representative of the Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG).  
Unfortunately at the time of 
issuing the agenda, the CCG 
had been unable to confirm their 
attendance at this February 
meeting.  Therefore a request 
will be made for their attendance 
at the March meeting.  The 
residents in attendance at the 
last meeting have been 
informed. 

7. Outstanding Items 
 
The following item has been requested by this 
Committee.   
 
(a)Proposed introduction of a speed indicator device   
    (03.11.15) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Was discussed at the traffic 
liaison meeting on 5th 
November, 2015 and again on 
21st January, 2016.  Update to be 
provided to the March meeting. 

 


